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Dear Wolverine Family: 
 
We have modified our traditional registration procedures to provide as much safety and preventive protections 
as possible. Please see the Registration Letter for details.  The health and safety of our students, staff, and 
community remains our top priority as we make plans to reopen our school.  Below is a brief summary of our 
plans to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 as we reopen our school for in-person instruction.  A more detailed 
plan will be posted to our website and school Facebook page one week prior to the start of school.  Be advised 
that the plans we develop and implement are always subject to change from both the Texas Education Agency 
(TEA) and the Governor.  
  

1. First day of school August 13th.  Families will have the choice of in-person instruction or remote learning.  
This decision must be made at registration to allow the district time to plan and prepare.  Additional details 
concerning these choices will be provided at registration. 

2. Staff and students will be trained on COVID-19 safety protocols.  
3. Participation in UIL activities must align with UIL guidance. Only students choosing on-campus instruction 

will be permitted to participate in UIL extracurricular activities.  
4. All staff and students will have their temperature taken daily prior to entering classrooms.  
5. Under certain conditions staff and students will be required to wear face masks.  However, if Lamb county 

COVID-19 cases fall beneath 20 active cases, the threshold for face mask exceptions, the district may 
modify this requirement.  

6.  Instruction Delivery. Families will be provided the option of attending school in-person or receiving 
instruction remotely. Remote instruction will be delivered Asynchronous for grades K-2nd and 
Synchronous for grades 3rd -12th.  Parents opting for online instruction must attend an online instruction 
orientation and commit to following the online instruction guidelines and requirements. Asynchronous (k-
2nd) instruction does NOT require students to be present at the same time. Synchronous (3rd-12th) DOES 
require students to be present at same time for instruction. Students must be on camera and actively 
participating during in class instruction. 

7. The district will follow department of health guidelines, policies, and recommendations concerning both 
confirmed and suspected COVID-19 cases.   

 
In summary, the district is preparing for in-person instruction beginning August 13th.  Parents will be given the 
opportunity to send their children to school or receive instruction virtually.  The school staff is working diligently 
to ensure that our school will be as safe as possible for our students, staff, and community as we transition to a 
return to school.  Our local plans are subject to change from both TEA and the Governor.   
 
We thank you in advance for your help and support as we endeavor to return to school and make this a great 
and safe school year for you and your children. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Denver Crum, Ed.D.  
Superintendent 






